


contractors can be compromised if adequate training and on-the-job experience is not provided. 

WNIDCL may argue that all employees working on Gas Pipeline infrastructure must be Operator 

Qualified in accordance with the Pipeline Hazardous Materials Safety Administration (PHMSA) and that 

their employees have been qualified. Although this may be true to an extent, there has also been 

evidence to show that Contractors for Avista Utilities have not met the requirements set forth by 

PHMSA and have falsified documents pertaining to Operator Qualifications. The definitions of these 

types of qualifications and types of tasks needed to be qualified are outlined within the requirements of 

PHMSA's regulations. The apprenticeships that Avista and the IBEW provide, enhance the experience of 

the worker for these Operator Qualifications. 

The safe maintenance of gas pipeline infrastructure requires work performed by a variety of crafts, 

including pipefitters, operating engineers, electricians and laborers. For the Laborers to have leveraged 

their own separate deal negotiated in secret with the exclusion of all other crafts that are involved in the 

work is pure opportunism and does not serve the public well. While the Laborers want this agreement 

for their own benefit, the agreement does not benefit the public or the rate payers. Instead, the 

agreement has the potential to exclude trades that traditionally perform important work related to gas 

pipeline infrastructure and to require the use of Laborers to perform work not historically performed by 

their trade. The Commission should not let their process be hijacked by an opportunistic labor 

organization. A contrary outcome will result in other labor unions engaging in similar tactics in future 

matters before the Commission. 

Through this public statement, IBEW Local 77 asks the WUTC to reconsider its approval of the 

mentioned docket. The agreement between Avista Corporation and WNIDCL is not beneficial to the 

integrity of the infrastructure of Avista's system, the consumer, the public, or any worker involved. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
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Assistant Business Manager 
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cc: Louis R. Walter, Business Manager· 
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